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Important Dates 
• January 13: Discrimination Financial Assistance Program Deadline 
• January 15:  Martin Luther King Day - Office's Closed 
• January 30:  Signup Deadline for Emergency Livestock Assistance Program (ELAP) and Livestock 

Forage Disaster Program (LFP) 
• January 31:  Food Safety Certification for Specialty Crops Program (FSCSC) 
• January 31:  Deadline to request an LDP for 2023 Wool and Mohair 
• February 19:  President's Day - Office's Closed 
• February 29:  Signup Deadline for Livestock Indemnity Program (LIP) 
• March 15: Signup Deadline for Agriculture Risk (ARC) and Price Loss Coverage (PLC) 

Click here to learn more about local deadlines and ongoing programs. 

 

Canyon/Ada/Owyhee County FSA Office Is Hiring 
The Canyon/Ada/Owyhee County Farm Service Agency (FSA) office 
in Caldwell is hiring two full time Program Technicians (PTs).  Duties include 
general office activities supporting FSA programs. Successful applicants must 
be reliable, have a professional attitude and enjoy working with the public. If 
you know of anyone who might be interested, please share this information with 
them. Here is the direct link to the position with information on how to 
apply: USAJOBS - Job Announcement 

https://fsa.usda.gov/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.nrcs.usda.gov/wps/portal/nrcs/site/national/home/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://rma.usda.gov/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://admin.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFARMERS/bulletins?sortdesc=bulletinsort-sent_at&state=sent#link_4
https://admin.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFARMERS/bulletins?sortdesc=bulletinsort-sent_at&state=sent#link_1
https://admin.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFARMERS/bulletins?sortdesc=bulletinsort-sent_at&state=sent#link_5
https://admin.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFARMERS/bulletins?sortdesc=bulletinsort-sent_at&state=sent#link_5
https://admin.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFARMERS/bulletins?sortdesc=bulletinsort-sent_at&state=sent#link_3
https://admin.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFARMERS/bulletins?sortdesc=bulletinsort-sent_at&state=sent#link_6
https://admin.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFARMERS/bulletins?sortdesc=bulletinsort-sent_at&state=sent#link_6
https://admin.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFARMERS/bulletins?sortdesc=bulletinsort-sent_at&state=sent#link_9
https://admin.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFARMERS/bulletins?sortdesc=bulletinsort-sent_at&state=sent#link_2
https://admin.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFARMERS/bulletins?sortdesc=bulletinsort-sent_at&state=sent#link_8
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTksInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjAyMTEuNTMyOTcxNDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5mYXJtZXJzLmdvdi9wcm9ncmFtLWRlYWRsaW5lcz91dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkifQ.OCfkrKRqz9ysonldmyKbWWUM-1wgjyxXdpqp4FgtkxI/s/1119589080/br/126532256462-l?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LnVzYWpvYnMuZ292L2pvYi83Njg5MDk4MDA_dXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWFpbCZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWdvdmRlbGl2ZXJ5IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDI0MDEwOC44ODE1NTM5MSJ9.0PF7sn7dEyqYOdVQc99p8uWjEORyQMgSz05WhuMe1i8/s/1911530002/br/234429419770-l?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


Applications must be completed through USAJOBs no later than close of business January 22, 2024.   

Contact Jeff Harvey, County Executive Director, at 208-779-3430 for more information.  

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer, and lender.  

 

Have you ‘herd?’ RMA is holding two virtual informational 
sessions on crop insurance options for livestock 
producers. 

 
The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is hosting two virtual workshops in January for producers to learn 
about new and expanded livestock risk management products. The “Livestock Roadshow,” hosted by USDA’s 
Risk Management Agency (RMA), will highlight policy improvements based on feedback from America’s 
livestock producers, part of the agency’s broader outreach and education efforts. The Livestock Roadshow 
virtual sessions are scheduled for January 8 and 17.  Learn more, get login information and add to 
your calendar. 

 

Farmers.gov - Your Online Hub for Conducting Business 
with USDA 
Farmers.gov gives you one place to do business with USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) and the Natural 
Resources Conservation Service (NRCS), including accessing your farm records, maps, and common land 
units. You can create a farmers.gov account for the farmers.gov authenticated site, where you can access 
self-service features through a secure login. 

In addition to the self-service features farmers.gov website also has information on USDA programs, farm 
loans, disaster assistance, conservation programs and crop insurance. 

What can you do with your farmers.gov account? 

• Submit a paperless Direct Loan application that provides helpful features including an electronic 
signature option, the ability to attach supporting documents such as tax returns, complete a balance 
sheet, and build a farm operating plan. 

• View NRCS Disbursements and Farm Loans financial activity from the past 180 days. 

https://rma.usda.gov/Topics/Livestock-Roadshow?utm_campaign=livestockroadshow&utm_content=reminder182024&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://rma.usda.gov/Topics/Livestock-Roadshow?utm_campaign=livestockroadshow&utm_content=reminder182024&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


• View, print and export detailed farm records and farm/tract maps. 
• Export common land unit (field) boundaries as ESRI and GeoJSON file types. 
• Import precision agriculture planting boundaries, create labels containing crop information, and print 

both on farm tract maps. 
• Use the draw tools to determine acres in an area of interest that can be printed on a map and 

provided to a third party or exported as a feature file for use in other geospatial applications. 
• View, upload, download and e-sign NRCS documents. 
• Request conservation and financial assistance, including submitting a program application. 
• Access information on current and past conservation practices, report practice completion and 

request practice certification 
• View detailed information on previous and ongoing contracts, including the amount of cost- share 

assistance received and request contract modifications. 

 How to create a farmers.gov account? 

To create a farmers.gov account you will need: 

• A USDA individual customer record - A customer record contains information you have given to USDA 
to do business with them, like your name, address, phone number, and any legal representative 
authority relationships. 

• A login.gov account – Login.gov is a sign-in service that gives people secure online access to 
participating government programs. 

 

Farmers Can Now Enroll for the Agriculture Risk Coverage 
and Price Loss Coverage Programs for the 2024 Crop Year 
The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) today announced that agricultural producers can now enroll in 
the Farm Service Agency’s (FSA) Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) and Price Loss Coverage 
(PLC) programs for the 2024 crop year. Producers can enroll and make election changes for the 2024 crop 
year starting Dec. 18, 2023. The deadline to complete enrollment and any election change is March 15, 
2024.   

On Nov. 16, 2023, President Biden signed into law H.R. 6363, the Further Continuing Appropriations and 
Other Extensions Act, 2024 (Pub. L. 118-22), which extended the Agriculture Improvement Act of 2018 (Pub. 
L. 115-334), more commonly known as the 2018 Farm Bill, through September 30, 2024. This 
extension allows authorized programs, including ARC and PLC, to continue operating. 

 2024 Elections and Enrollment     

Producers can elect coverage and enroll in ARC-County (ARC-CO) or PLC, which provide crop-by-crop 
protection, or ARC-Individual (ARC-IC), which protects the entire farm. Although election changes for 2024 
are optional, producers must enroll through a signed contract each year. Also, if a producer has a multi-year 
contract on the farm it will continue for 2024 unless an election change is made.      

If producers do not submit their election revision by the March 15, 2024, deadline, their election remains the 
same as their 2023 election for commodities on the farm. Farm owners cannot enroll in either program unless 
they have a share interest in the cropland.       

https://www.fsa.usda.gov/programs-and-services/arcplc_program/index?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.fsa.usda.gov/programs-and-services/arcplc_program/index?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


Covered commodities include barley, canola, large and small chickpeas, corn, crambe, flaxseed, grain 
sorghum, lentils, mustard seed, oats, peanuts, dry peas, rapeseed, long grain rice, medium grain rice, 
safflower seed, seed cotton, sesame, soybeans, sunflower seed and wheat.      

 2022 Crop Year Payments   

This fall, FSA issued payments totaling more than $267 million to agricultural producers who enrolled in the 
2022 ARC-CO option and the ARC ARC-IC option for covered commodities that triggered a payment. 
Payments through the PLC option did not trigger for the 2022 crop year.   

ARC and PLC payments for a given crop year are paid out the following fall to allow actual county yields and 
the Market Year Average prices to be finalized. These payments help mitigate fluctuations in either revenue 
or prices for certain crops. Payments for crops that may trigger for the 2023 crop year will be issued in the fall 
of 2024.    

 Crop Insurance Considerations     

ARC and PLC are part of a broader USDA safety net that also includes crop insurance and marketing 
assistance loans.     

Producers are reminded that ARC and PLC elections and enrollments can impact eligibility for some crop 
insurance products.     

Producers on farms with a PLC election can purchase Supplemental Coverage Option (SCO) through their 
Approved Insurance Provider; however, producers on farms where ARC is the election are ineligible for SCO 
on their planted acres for that crop on that farm.     

Unlike SCO, the Enhanced Coverage Option (ECO) is unaffected by an ARC election.  Producers may add 
ECO regardless of the farm program election.    

Upland cotton farmers who choose to enroll seed cotton base acres in ARC or PLC are ineligible for the 
stacked income protection plan (STAX) on their planted cotton acres for that farm.      

 Web-Based Decision Tools     

Many universities offer web-based decision tools to help producers make informed, educated decisions using 
crop data specific to their respective farming operations. Producers are encouraged to use the tool of their 
choice to support their ARC and PLC elections.  

 More Information      

For more information on ARC and PLC, producers can visit the ARC and PLC webpage or contact their 
local USDA Service Center. Producers can also make elections and complete enrollment online with level 2 
eAuth.   

 

FSA Outlines MAL and LDP Policy 
Marketing Assistance Loans (MALs) and Loan Deficiency Payments (LDPs) 
provide financing and marketing assistance for wheat, feed grains, soybeans, 
and other oilseeds, pulse crops, rice, peanuts, cotton, wool and honey. MALs 
provide you with interim financing after harvest to help you meet cash flow 
needs without having to sell your commodities when market prices are typically 
at harvest-time lows. A producer who is eligible to obtain a loan, but agrees to 
forgo the loan, may obtain an LDP if such a payment is available. Marketing 

https://www.fsa.usda.gov/programs-and-services/arcplc_program/index?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
http://www.farmers.gov/service-center-locator?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://apps.fsa.usda.gov/arc-signup-web/home?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://apps.fsa.usda.gov/arc-signup-web/home?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


loan provisions and LDPs are not available for sugar and extra-long staple cotton. 

FSA is now accepting requests for 2023 MALs and LDPs for all eligible commodities after harvest. Requests 
for loans and LDPs shall be made on or before the final availability date for the respective commodities. 

Commodity certificates are available to loan holders who have outstanding nonrecourse loans for wheat, 
upland cotton, rice, feed grains, pulse crops (dry peas, lentils, large and small chickpeas), peanuts, wool, 
soybeans and designated minor oilseeds. These certificates can be purchased at the posted county price (or 
adjusted world price or national posted price) for the quantity of commodity under loan, and must be 
immediately exchanged for the collateral, satisfying the loan. MALs redeemed with commodity certificates are 
not subject to Adjusted Gross Income provisions. 

To be considered eligible for an LDP, you must have form CCC-633EZ, Page 1 on file at your local FSA 
Office before losing beneficial interest in the crop. Pages 2, 3 or 4 of the form must be submitted when 
payment is requested. 

Marketing loan gains (MLGs) and loan deficiency payments (LDPs) are no longer subject to payment 
limitations, actively engaged in farming and cash-rent tenant rules. 

Adjusted Gross Income (AGI) provisions state that if your total applicable three-year average AGI exceeds 
$900,000, then you’re not eligible to receive an MLG or LDP. You must have a valid CCC-941 on file to earn 
a market gain of LDP. The AGI does not apply to MALs redeemed with commodity certificate exchange. 

For more information and additional eligibility requirements, contact your local County USDA Service Center 
or visit fsa.usda.gov. 

 

The Importance of Responding to NASS Surveys 
USDA’s National Agricultural Statistics Service (NASS) conducts hundreds of surveys every year and 
prepares reports covering virtually every aspect of U.S. agriculture. 

If you receive a survey questionnaire, please respond quickly and online if possible. 

The results of the surveys help determine the structure of USDA farm programs, such as soil rental rates for 
the Conservation Reserve Program and prices and yields used for the Agriculture Risk Coverage and Price 
Loss Coverage programs. This county-level data is critical for USDA farm payment determinations. Survey 
responses also help associations, businesses and policymakers advocate for their industry and help educate 
others on the importance of agriculture. 

NASS safeguards the privacy of all respondents and publishes only aggregate data, ensuring that no 
individual operation or producer can be identified. 

NASS data is available online at nass.usda.gov/Publications and through the searchable Quick Stats 
database. Watch a video on how NASS data is used at youtube.com/watch?v=m-
4zjnh26io&feature=youtu.be. 

 

FSA Offers Joint Financing Option on Direct Farm 
Ownership Loans 
The USDA Farm Service Agency’s (FSA) Direct Farm Ownership loans can help farmers and ranchers 
become owner-operators of family farms, improve and expand current operations, increase agricultural 
productivity, and assist with land tenure to save farmland for future generations. 

http://forms.sc.egov.usda.gov/efcommon/eFileServices/eFormsAdmin/CCC0633EZ_140328V03.pdf?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.fsa.usda.gov/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.nass.usda.gov/Publications/index.php?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://quickstats.nass.usda.gov/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://quickstats.nass.usda.gov/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.youtube.com/watch?feature=youtu.be&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery&v=m-4zjnh26io
https://www.youtube.com/watch?feature=youtu.be&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery&v=m-4zjnh26io
https://www.fsa.usda.gov/programs-and-services/farm-loan-programs/farm-ownership-loans/index?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


There are three types of Direct Farm Ownership Loans: regular, down payment and joint financing. FSA also 
offers a Direct Farm Ownership Microloan option for smaller financial needs up to $50,000. 

Joint financing allows FSA to provide more farmers and ranchers with access to capital. FSA lends up to 50 
percent of the total amount financed. A commercial lender, a State program or the seller of the property being 
purchased, provides the balance of loan funds, with or without an FSA guarantee. The maximum loan amount 
for a joint financing loan is $600,000, and the repayment period for the loan is up to 40 years. 

The operation must be an eligible farm enterprise. Farm Ownership loan funds cannot be used to finance 
nonfarm enterprises and all applicants must be able to meet general eligibility requirements. Loan applicants 
are also required to have participated in the business operations of a farm or ranch for at least three years out 
of the 10 years prior to the date the application is submitted. The applicant must show documentation that 
their participation in the business operation of the farm or ranch was not solely as a laborer. 

For more information about farm loans, contact your local County USDA Service Center or visit fsa.usda.gov. 

 

 

  
Idaho FSA State Office 

9173 West Barnes Drive Ste. B 

Boise, Idaho 83709 

Phone: 208-378-5650 
Fax: 855-516-8875 

 

 

  

Acting State Executive Director 
Charles Newhouse 208-378-5665 
charles.newhouse@usda.gov      

    

Farm Program Chief 

Kyla Pearson ~ 208-378-5667 
kyla.pearson@usda.gov 

             

   

Administrative Officer 

Brandi May ~ 208-378-5670 
brandi.may@usda.gov 

Idaho FSA State Committee 

Roy Bunderson - Committee Chair 
Marie Linehan 

Farm Loan Chief 

Susan R. Smith ~ 208-378-5664 
susan.r.smith@usda.gov                      

Next State Committee Meeting:    January 17, 2024 
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